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Methodology: The NCSL publishes an annual report in concert with 
the National Association of Legislative Fiscal Offices. Data was 
collected via survey responses from state fiscal offices. Each office 
reported revenue estimates based on changes to tax law that 
resulted in a revenue impact of $1 million or more. States reported 
revenue estimates for fiscal 2019 and 2020. 

Note: A $0 revenue effect was reported for: Alaska, Arkansas, 
California, Colorado, Delaware, Idaho, Massachusetts, Minnesota, 
Mississippi, Missouri, Montana, Nebraska, New Hampshire, New York, 
North Carolina, Oregon, Pennsylvania, South Dakota, Tennessee, 
Texas, Utah, Vermont, Virginia, Washington and Wyoming
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Louisiana projects it will see an increase in sales and use 
tax revenue of $466 million, the most of any state, 
because of an extension of additional sales tax, at a 
reduced rate.

Kentucky broadened its sales and use tax base after the 
Wayfair decision and expects sales and use tax revenue 
will grow by $193 million. 

Florida estimates it will lose $141 million in sales and use 
tax revenue, the most of any state. The state projects 
these decreases are because of a new credit for 
scholarship fund donations, a 2018 sales tax holiday, and 
several refunds related to repairs after Hurricane Irma.

Wisconsin expects to see a decrease of
$136 million because of a rebate for qualified children 
and a sales tax holiday on select consumer goods. 

Louisiana, Kentucky lead states for revenue gains

States Project Mixed Bag on Sales and Use Taxes
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The National Conference of State Legislatures projects that changes to state sales and use taxes made in 2018 will 
result in an additional $847 million in revenue in 2019, the largest revenue change of any category tracked.

Major changes at the federal level affected states’ tax revenue, including the 2017 tax law, legalization of sports 
gambling and the Supreme Court’s decision in South Dakota v. Wayfair, which affirms states’ rights to tax online 
sales. According to NCSL, the Wayfair decision is the primary reason for the increase in sales and use tax revenue. 

Estimated revenue changes for 2019, based on 2018 sales and use tax changes
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